Minutes of the MVCC Professional Association 

General Membership Meeting

April 29, 2009
APPROVED January 14, 2010 

1.  Approval of minutes:



Motion to approve minutes of January 16, 2009


Norma Chrisman/Tom Capraro




Carried unanimously.

2.  Political Outreach

Chair David Katz sent announcements:

· The PA received a thank-you acknowledgement from the local Republican Elections Caucus for our attendance at their fundraiser, and one from Assemblywoman RoAnn Destito thanking us for expressing our views on budget priorities.  
· Members in TIAA-CREF received an e-mail announcement about new legislation which is being phased in. It allows for a decrease in member contribution after 10 years of service. When it is fully implemented in 2010, members will no longer contribute 3%; in effect, this is a 3% increase in pay. NYSUT made this legislation part of its lobbying agenda to obtain equity with members in TRS and ERS.
3.  Ballot

2nd VP Alison Doughtie presented the slate of candidates for the ballot and called for nominations from the floor.



Motion to accept the ballot:



Dayton Elseth/Tom Capraro


Carried unanimously.

Ballots will be mailed to members’ residences per federal law. Voting will take place from 8:30 am on May 4 through 4:30 pm on May 8 in the Rome and Utica Libraries. The Internal Communications Committee handles elections.

4.  Budget

Treasurer Mike Donaruma presented a 2009-10 budget for approval and answered questions.


Motion to approve the 2009-10  budget in the amount of $168,338.40 to include a 


dues increase of $3.50 per member per pay period: 


Tom Capraro/Norma Chrisman


Carried unanimously.

5. 

Motion to adjourn by general consensus.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary

